





While | have received no indication from the Monitoring Officer that she intends to fake legal action,
should she do so, recovering compensation againsi the Council, then the Council will be seeking
financial indemnity from any members who have played a pait in what has the appearance of a
poisonous vendetta.

As far as the Council is concerned, the allegations discussed above are now a “dead letter”. If any
member raises these issues again | shall consider such action io be evidence of serious misconduct
and | shall personally report that member to the Ombudsman, requesting that they be referred to the
Adjudication Panel for Wales.

This continuing conduct, by a few members, and especially one member, strikes at the heart of issues
highlighted in the Corporate Governance Inspection Report (eg paras. 4, 5, 8, 20, 21, 23, 31, 34). The
fact that it persists many months after publication of the Auditor's Report will be a matter of grave
concern to the Minister and the Recovery Board. If this Council is to stand any chance of moving
forward it must also be a matter of equal concern to those members (undoubtedly the significant
majority) who seek to act in good faith and in the best interests of the Council and the public it serves.

| have written separately to the main complainant rejecting the allegations and drawing attention to the

highly corrosive effects that whispering campaigns can have, that | will not iolerate such campaigns and

drawing their attention to the potential financial implications for them personally. Given the number of
& llegations made by that one member it seems highly unlikely that they were made in good faith.

It should be noted that, in addition to the legal risk that such conduct poses to the Council, together with
the damage it causes to relationships between members and officers, this kind of behaviour is hugely
wasteful of resources, both in terms of the direct cost of engaging external investigators but also in the
officer time which is diverted from more productive purposes.

It is important that officers are held accountable for their performance and reports going to the next
County Council meeting will put in place appropriate mechanisms to appraise officers. If any member
wishes to make a complaint against any officer, now or in the future, any such complaint will be rejected
unless it is put in writing, signed, and supported by evidence. Any member, who is also a member of a
group, will also be expected to have such a complaint endorsed in writing by their Group Leader.

If any member is aware of continuing attempts to undermine any officer they should advise the member
to use the proper processes; if the member fails to do so it will clearly point fo improper motives. | hope
you will not tolerate officers being undermined simply for doing their job properly and professionally.

W nally | regret again having to write in these terms and no doubt if my position starts io be undermined
will be evident why.

Yours sincerel

DAVID J BOWLES
INTERIM MIANAGING DIRECTOR






